Town of Sutton Sewer Commission Meeting

1/11/23

Members Present: Carl Licopoli

Jack Sheehan Dan Lessard Don Obuchowski

Carl opened the meeting at 2:00 PM with the Pledge of Allegiance.

All are present. Jack motioned to approve minutes from 12/14/22. Dan accepted, All in favor.

No Public Forum.

Don submitted the Budget for FY24. There were four new users from FY23(\$590.00x4), raising the budget by \$2360. Our total operating budget will be \$840,000. On-going bills will be from Infra-Red, Crane Operating pertaining to Whitins 1. The Town Manager requested the Department Heads to level fund their Budget. Budget approved by all Commissioner's.

The Unified tie-ins will be paid for when occupancy takes place.

Dan Lessard submitted an estimated cost approximate 100k for a backup generator. Don recommends we implement the cost of the generator into the five-year Capital Plan.

The railroad issues pertaining to the Unified Project are waiting approval.

Old Business: The plumbing at Whitins Rd was approved on Monday and all completed Tuesday.

New Business: No new articles needed at this time for the Annual Town Meeting.

Our next meeting will be scheduled February 8, 2023.

Jack motioned to adjourn. Dan 2nd; all in favor. Meeting ended at 2:22 p.m.

Carl Licopoli

CARLA, Lewfor

Iack Sheehan

Dan Lessard